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Ken 
Jones 

El Jebel 2022 Calendar 
 
   

April  

Fri-Sat 8-9 Spring Ceremonial  

Mon 11 Stated Meeting / Ladies Program 

Sun 17 Easter  

Fri 22 Shrine Happy Hour-El Jebel Oasis 

Fri – Sun 22-24 Potentate's Get-a-way - Royal Gorge  

Sat 30 Pote's Fun Wedding Party 

   

May  
Mon 2 Divan Meeting 

Sat 7 Kentucky Derby Family Social 

Fri 20 Shrine Happy Hour-El Jebel Oasis 

Sun 22 Nile White Rose 

Sun 29 Flags for Fallen Vets - Ft Logan 

Mon 30 Commerce City Parade (Call Out) 

 

June   
Sat  4 Johnstown Parade 

Mon 6 Divan Meeting 

 6 Shrine Awareness Day 

Sat 11 Poker Run – El Jebel Fundraiser 

Fri 17 Shrine Happy Hour-El Jebel Oasis 

Sat 18 Salida Parade (Official) 

 

July   
Sun-Th 3-7 2022 Imperial Sessions- Minneapolis MN 

  Imperial Parade - (Official) 

Mon 4 Brush Parade (Official) 

Mon 11 Divan Meeting 

Thur  21      Motley Crue Concert-Sell CD’s at Coors Field 

Continued on page 6 

     Happy Easter and Happy 
Passover 

 
 

   What a great March we had at Shrine events!  Our “All 
Aboard” attitude was truly exhibited.   
   We started the month with Nobles rising to the occasion, 
on very short notice, to represent El Jebel and Shriner’s 
Childrens at Denver I-Hop stores.  The next weekend was 
the St. Patrick’s Day parade; the turnout and Unit partici-
pation was great.  El Jebel was well represented thanks to 
your participation.  A tasty variety of homemade pies was 
enjoyed by those attending our Monday Pi Social.  The 
Friday Social Hour was full of fellowship and refresh-
ments.  This event continues to please the attendees; join 
us for future socials.  The month was rounded out by at-
tending El Mejdel’s Installation of officers.  Congratula-
tions to Sarah Dolliver, 2022 Queen.  
   A BIG tip of the Fez to all who participated in our 
March events.  You made them a huge success!    
   April will also be an event-filled month.  Starting with 
our Spring Ceremonial on the 9th and ending with the 
Wedding Party Ball on the 30th.  Don’t forget our Pote’s 
trip to Canyon City; 22nd thru 24th (there is still time to 
sign up).  Looking forward to sharing friendship and fun 
at our future events. 
 
     Upcoming Events:  

April 9 – El Jebel Ceremonial.  Get your peti-
tions in! (This is a public event; bring your La-
dies and family)  
April 11 – Shrine Stated Meeting and Ladies pro-
gram 
April 17 – Knights Templar Sunrise Service, 6:30 
AM Denver Consistory 
April 22 – Social Happy Hour in the Shrine Oasis  
April 22 thru 24 – Pote’s Royal Gorge Trip 
April 30 – Wedding Party Ball 

 
 
Along with Lady Marlene, we wish you a wonderful 
April.  Celebrate the good things!  
 
 
Yours In The Faith, 
Ken Jones 
Potentate El Jebel Shriners, 2022 
All Aboard! 
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Jay Bobick 

 MARCH, A GREAT MONTH for EL JEBEL 

   It is great to see so many of our units and clubs return-
ing to a multitude of activities and to have El Jebel meet-
ings return to their former glory.  Case in point, our 
March Family Meeting.  The meeting room was filled 
with Shriners and family members greeting each other 
and sharing stories, jokes, and experiences with each oth-
er.  The actual meeting started with “Thing 1 and Thing 
2” (IS Bobby Marner and IS Joe Kent) having everyone 
laughing with them as they made introductions and an-
nouncements in a hilarious way, repeatedly.  You can’t 
get a better act than that! 

     Our Potentate, IS Ken Jones, and his team, especially 
Chief Aide Richard Heath and his Lady Patrice, orga-
nized a great event to celebrate St. Patrick’s Day with 
everyone enjoying the “Wearin’ of the Green.”   I feel 
sure you will learn more about the festivities when you 
read other Divan members articles, but I must comment 
on the PIES!  I have never seen so many different and 
delicious pies.  I admit I tried two and then realized I had 
to stop, although I wanted to try each one.  If you weren’t 
there, you missed a real treat.  If you were there, I feel 
sure you agree. 

     The 50/50 has returned to our meetings and everyone 
gave a resounding applause when Patty Dunsmore won 
the prize.  This is another great method for raising needed 
funds while sharing with our members and guests. 

     April brings to us our Potentates Spring Trip, 22-24 
April to the Royal Gorge.  The highlight is the Royal 
Gorge Train Excursion in the Vista Car providing the best 
views throughout the journey.  Also scheduled is an Abby 
Monastery tour and wine tasting.  You may also take an 
excursion to the Royal Gorge and walk across the famous 
wooden bridge or ride the gondola.  Souvenirs are also 
plentiful.  This is a wonderful opportunity so make your 
reservation by contacting the office no later than the first 
of April.  Also, the Fall Potentate’s Trip to Glenwood 
Springs will be another blast.  Piqued your interest, you 
bet.  Keep watching for details.  It will be another great 
activity, so make sure you will be a part of it.  Our Spring 
Ceremonial will be 8-9 April at the Temple.  We have 
three candidates as of 16 March and are looking for you 
to make that number grow significantly soon!  Our mem-
bership has dropped below 800.  (As of 19 March: 757 
Regular, 38 Associates, Total 795.)  This is the way you 
can support your Shrine, by bringing in new members.  
There are Masons in your Lodge that would be glad to 
join if you would only ask.  Contact our brothers and 
have them join in the fun of being a Shriner like you did 
in the past. 

Doug Kelley, High Priest & Prophet, and his team are  

Working diligently to interest Masons in joining the 
Shrine, El Jebel.  If you have any ideas for increasing 
membership, please contact Doug.  He would truly enjoy 
hearing form you.  Our Nuts Sales Program continues.  
This is another great way to support your Temple.    At no 
additional cost to you, you can create income for your 
Temple while enjoying a tasty product.  Call the office for 
information and an order form.  This is a great deal. 

     Don’t forget our fall Sportsmen’s Raffle.  Throughout 
the months, you will read and hear about the Raffle.  You 
can make a big, positive contribution to your Temple by 
joining the “team” and actively supporting the Raffle.  

     Jean and I attended the Shrine Recorders’ Association 
Seminar in Tampa, Florida on 25-29 March and I will 
share the results of that with you in the May Article as 
each month’s articles are submitted no later than the 20th 
of each month to insure timely publication. 

     Read your Red Fez every month.  There you will learn 
about every event and can join in as an active El Jebel 
member.  Talk with other nobles and ladies about El Jeb-
el’s future.  Enjoy your El Jebel membership to the fullest. 

 

Dr. David Powell, 
P.P, 2022 Grand 
Marshal for the 
St. Patrick’s Day 

Parade with  

Lady Sherry 
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 Phone (303) 455-3470  Fax: (303) 458-8849 

Red Fez Articles—director@eljebel.org 

THE RED FEZ 

Desktop Edition 2022-4 

Illustrious Sir Ken Jones 

Potentate 
 

ELECTED DIVAN 

 Grady Carter, Chief Rabban 

 Jim Dawkins,  Assistant Rabban 

 Doug Kelley, High Priest & Prophet 

 Kent Burns, Oriental Guide 

 Rich Silver, P.P. , Treasurer   

 Jay Bobick, Recorder Emeritus 

 

APPOINTED DIVAN 

 Doug Finley, 1st Ceremonial Master 

 Lee “Hos” Monsebroten, 2nd Ceremonial Master 

 Mike Terry, Marshal 

 Perry Mittler, Captain of the Guard 

 Bill Brassette, Outer Guard 

 David Dorn, Director 

 Jim Oliver, Chaplain Emeritus 

 

LIVING PAST POTENTATES 

Thomas D. Palmer (1989) 

Jack D. Patten (1990) 

Richard E. Williams (1993) 

Amer Plaisted (1994) 

Dr. David Powell (1997) 

Jim Lear (1998) 

Michael G. Severe (1999) 

Jim Fitzpatrick (2000) 

Ron Cosens (2003) 

Richard Karns (2004, 2005) 

Clint Dexter (2006) 

Tony Dattilo (2007) 

Fred Taylor (2008) 

Jim Stewart (2009) 

Ed Rendon (2010) 

Dennis Proctor (2011) 

Jim Long (2012) 

Matthew Raia (2013) 

Phil Hause (2014) 

Michael Trevathan (2015) 

Larry Clark (2016) 

Rich Silver (2017, 2018) 

Bobby Marner (2019) 

Joe Kent (2020) 

Ron Williamson (2021) 

 

PUBLICATION STAFF 

Jim & Judy Taylor , Photographer 

Kent Burns & Susan Boles, Editors 

Subscriptions are available to members.  Call the of-
fice  303-455-3470 if you would like a copy mailed to 

you each month for an annual fee of $15.00 

There was a friend whose heart was good 

  He walked with men and understood 

  His was a voice that spoke with cheer,  And 
felt like music on the ear 

His was a smile men loved to see;  His 
was a hand that asked no fee for friendli-
ness or kindness done. And now that he 

has journeyed on,  His is a fame that nev-
er ends,  He leaves behind uncounted 

friends 

Passed thru the Unseen Portals 

In Memoriam  

“Our beloved Brethren live on in a new and 

more glorious life and service. We carry 

their influence in our lives and their memo-

ries in our hearts. They are not forgotten.” 

 

Joseph Y. Dwoskin 

Mark G. Mueller, Jr. 

Glenn E. Murray 

William J. Schubert 



 

5 

2022 Calendar of 

Events 

 
April   
8-9 Spring Ceremonial  

11  Stated Meeting / Ladies Program 

17   Easter 

22 Shrine Happy Hour-El Jebel Oasis 

22-24 Potentate's Get-a-way - Royal Gorge  

30 Pote's Fun Wedding Party 

 
May 
7 Kentucky Derby Family Social 

20 Shrine Happy Hour-El Jebel Oasis 

29 Flags for Fallen Vets—Ft. Logan 

30 Commerce City Parade—Call Out 

 

June 

4 Johnstown Parade 

6 Shrine Awareness Day 

11 Poker Run 

17 Happy Hour-Oasis 

18 Salida 

El Jebel Shrine  emails 
Recorder—recorder@eljebel.org 

Treasurer—treasurer@eljebel.org 

Accounting—director@eljebel.org 

Red Fez—director@eljebel.org 

Calendar—director@eljebel.org 

Membership Report 

Total Membership  (with Associates)  

799 
 

4-Expired 

Red Fez subscriptions are available  

to members.   

Call the office at  

303-455-3470 if you would like a copy mailed to 
you each month for an  

annual fee of $15.00 

Donations 
Transportation Fund    in Memory of 

          

Shriners Childrens                          In Memory of 
Helen Peterson    Donation 

Lanyon/Pierce Families   John Harper PGM 

Greg & Kendy Cusick Rindone  Bill & Cheryl Toppen 

Greg & Kendy Cusick Rindone  Bob Van Male, P.P. 

Greg & Kendy Cusick Rindone  Ill Sir Ro Elliott, P.P. 

LeeAnn Ribble     Otis Hilbun 

Shawn McKenna    Donation-I-HOP 

Ron & Robyn Williamson   Donation-I-HOP 

Virginia Price     Gary Price 

 
 
Ladder of Smiles                In Memory of 
Computer Club     Bill Greene 

Computer Club     Bob Van Male, P.P. 

Parade Corner 

By Mike Terry, Marshal 

 

   Thanks to all who came out for our first parade of 2022 
– the Denver St Patrick’s Day Parade on March 12th.  The 
crowds were very large and appreciative and everyone 
seemed to have a good time in spite of the cold wind 
blowing down Blake Street.  El Jebel had 10 units and 
over 50 Nobles and their Ladies participate in the parade 
along with many family members and friends who 
watched the parade from the sidelines.   A tip of the hat to 
our announcer, John Titterington, for a job well done as 
well as special thanks to the Nobles and Ladies who vol-
unteered their time to be Parade Marshals. 

   Mark your calendars for our next parade which will be 
the annual Commerce City Memorial Day Parade on 
Monday, May 30th.  This parade honors not only those 
who have made the ultimate sacrifice in service to our 
nation but local military veterans who have and continue 
to serve our country.  The parade will start at 9:30 AM.  
More information will be sent out as the parade gets clos-
er.   
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El Jebel 2022 Calendar continued 
 
August  
Mon 1  Divan Meeting 
Sat 13  Wheatridge Parade (Call Out) 
Sat 13  Social after Wheatridge Parade 
Fri 19  Shrine Happy Hour-El Jebel Oasis 
Sat 20  Arvada Parade (Call Out) 
Sun 21  Day at the Rockies with Daughters of the Nile 
Wed-Sat 24-27 CSSA - Wichita KS 
    

September  
Tue 6  Divan Meeting 
Fri – Sun 9-11 Pote's Train Trip to Glenwood  
Mon 12  Stated Meeting / Ladies Program 
Fri 16  Shrine Happy Hour-El Jebel Oasis 
Fri – Sun 16-18 Walk of Love 
Sat 24  Ladies Luncheon   
   

October  
Mon 3  Divan Meeting 
Wed – Sun 5-9 Shriner's Hospitals Children Open- Vegas  
Mon 10  Family Meeting / Event 
Fri - Sat  14-15 Fall Ceremonial  
Sat 15  Social after Ceremonial 
Sat 22  Sportsmen's Raffle 

 
November  
Sat 5  Nile High Tea 
Mon 7  Divan Meeting 
Sat 12  Veteran's Day Parade (Call Out) 
Mon 14  Shrine Meeting- Veterans Program 
Sun 27  Shrine building decorating 

 
December  
Mon 5  Divan Meeting 
Sat 10  Children's Christmas Party 
Mon 12  Stated Meeting / Elections / Ladies Program 
  
2023  Jan 9 Installation of 2023 Potentate 
 
 

Note:  Subject to changes based upon State 
and local pandemic mandates and  

restrictions.  

A message 

from the  

Chief Rabban 

     Happy Spring to everyone! 
 

     Here is a fun fact to ponder: It has snowed every week 
except one since January 1st.  Hopefully every one has 
survived this cold, cold winter is are staying warm and 
healthy.  Lady Kim and I are battling muddy conditions 
out at the ranch which is making life challenging – to say 
the least. 
     With the adventures and restrictions of the last two 
years coming to an end (or at least slowing down and re-
laxing), El Jebel Shrine is back to meeting regularly.  We 
have a lot of really fun events scheduled in the next sever-
al months.  Please read the calendar carefully and consid-
er coming out and participating. We would love to see 
everyone come out for at least one (if not all) of these 
events and share in the fun and fraternity. 
     Our fundraising efforts are continuing.  We still have 
bottle tags and pecans available.  Please contact the 
Shrine office to purchase your tags or pecans for your 
next special occasion.  Preparations for our 2022 Sports-
men’s Raffle are continuing and we are still expecting to 
have tickets available sometime in April.  If you have any 
fundraising ideas, please do not hesitate to contact me to 
discuss them. 
     Everyone please stay safe and happy!  Lady Kim and I 
hope to see you all at a Shrine gathering in the near fu-
ture.  Get Aboard! 
 
Yours in the faith, 
Chief Rabban Grady Carter 
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Mark your Calendar for these upcoming events 

2022 Parade Schedule 
 

Call Out Parades: 
     
Commerce City Parade                May 30 (Monday) 
Johnstown                         June 4 
Wheatridge Parade and Family Social   August 13 
Arvada                August 20 
Veteran’s Day               November 12 
    

Official Parades: 
 
Salida               June 18 
Brush              July 4th (Monday) 
2022 Imperial Sessions- Minneapolis MN   July 3 -7 
CSSA - Wichita KS           August 27 
    

 
Note:  
Any other Parade maybe attended with the au-
thorization of the Potentate. 
Dates for "Make em’ Smile" Parade (former “Let 
Me Out”), will be announced once finalized. 
Subject to changes based upon State and local 

pandemic mandates and restrictions  
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Didja know? 

by ejgw 

 
      
 Out on the northeastern plains of our fair state you will find 
a group of hardy men who withstand the wind and weather 
(hot and windy in the summer, cold and windy in the winter) 
and still manage to do good for their community, as well as 
El Jebel.  They even have a club out there – the Northeast 
Colorado Shrine Club.  These Nobles put on a (Robbie) 
Burns dinner every January (or sometimes in early February) 
and give some of us a bad time for wearing kilts – as well as 
a good meal.  The one handing out the most abuse (in the 
most friendly manner) was hard to corner for our little inter-
view.  Finally, after six months, he filled out the question-
naire so his exploits could be set to words. 
     Cecil Souders is a life-long resident of Sterling, having 
come into this world some seventy-two years ago this month 
(April).  He is one of the majority of Americans who still 
live within fifty miles of his birthplace.  After graduating 
from Sterling High School, he attended Northeast Junior 
College, majoring in auto technology.  He married Helen 
Hicks 51 years ago and they had two children, Kendra and 
Scott.  Sadly, Scott was killed in an auto accident when he 
was just eighteen.  However, in a sense he lived on – he was 
an organ donor.  His heart enabled another man to live for 
twenty-six more years.  Helen and Cecil are also the proud 
grandparents of four and great-grandparents of three more. 
     Cecil’s father-in-law was instrumental in starting his Ma-
sonic journey, and it has been a most complete one.  He is a 
Past Master of Sterling #54, Thrice Illustrious Master, Past 
High Commander, active in Scottish Rite, and has held all 
the offices in the NECSC.  He even found time to join the 
BPOE (local Elks club).  With 22 years as a Shriner, he is 
proud of the efforts of all the members of the local club, 
which has raised many a dollar for the hospital through their 
annual Fourth of July fireworks sales.  They used to put up a 
tent and can regale you with stories of the adventures experi-
enced when sleeping overnight to “guard” their “product.” 
     While he didn’t mention this as a memorable event, it 
sums up his outlook on life:  When asked (in the question-
naire) “his heritage,” he simply replied “American.”  A sin-
gle word that speaks volumes.  
In order to provide for his family (and pay dues to his many 
organizations) Cecil put in 43 years with Sterling Redi-Mix.  
Somehow, he also found enough time to become a Captain 
in the Logan County Sheriff’s Posse and the Firearms In-
structor for Sterling Rifle Club.  Here he taught kids and 
women gun safety as well as how to shoot.  He is justifiably 
proud of the fact that, even today, he receives “thank you’s” 
from past students for his efforts.  He is still very active, 
enjoying hunting, fishing, repairing things, and spending 
time with his family.  When asked if he had any childhood 
fantasies, such as becoming an astronaut, he replied, “No, I 
like to keep my feet on the ground.”But didja know that 
Cecil once aspired to be a cook?  Seems like back when he 
was a strapping lad of fifteen, he decided he would bake a 
cherry pie.  So, he hauled out his      dad’s recipe book and 
proceeded to start on the crust.  After he had poured out two 
pounds of salt and ten pounds of flour, he asked his mom if 
she had fifty more pounds.  Guess she got a little upset and 
asked if Cecil could read.  And where was he planning  

on getting fifty gallons of cherries?  And 250 pie tins?  
His “recipe” yielded 250 cherry pies.  It was his dad’s 
Navy cookbook!  Dear ole dad had been a cook aboard 
an aircraft carrier.  Wonder where Cecil planned on find-
ing an oven that big!? 

Sandblasters 

BY Larry bangert 

 

Sandblasters and Ladies 

   As we are getting somewhat closer to Spring after a hard 
winter, I am sure we are all anxious to dust off our clubs and 
get out on the Links. I am sure that our golf chairman, Jim 
Teagarden is lining up some great golf courses for this sea-
son. We may have some indications at our next meeting. 
   It will not be long until our Snowbirds will be returning to 
enjoy a fun summer outing. They will be all practiced up 
and will have to give our locals some strokes. 
   According to our president, we could have one or two 
overnight summer outings. We will all look forward to that. 
   As most of our members know, we are learning a lot about 
some of our members. At each meeting, we have a member 
or associate tell us about themselves such as a life story. 
Thus far we have had Claude Akridge, Jack Kimpton, and 
Jim Thoeming tell us about themselves. This month, we will 
have Randy Penn, Past president give us his life story. We 
invite all guests and ladies to attend our monthly meetings. 
The Sandblasters meet on the last Wednesday of each month 
at 11:30AM at the Golden Corral Restaurant located at S. 
Santa Fe Drive and W. Hampden Ave.  

 
COME JOIN A GREAT GROUP!     
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El Jebel - "The Mountain" 
 
TALL, stately, majestic, near Inspiration Point facing the 
Rocky Mountains stands EI Jebel "The Mountain." What 
a name! What a history behind that name! "Give us men 
to match our mountains," once said a seer. The men of El 
Jebel, the "Mountain" men of the Rockies are the answer. 
 
They talk of the sands of the desert; their names are Ori-
ental, Arabic, Egyptian; but their DEEDS are typical of 
hardy mountain men; men who see but one clear path 
ahead of them and who follow that path.  
 
No more appropriate name could have been chosen for 
this beautiful temple, built on the very backbone of the 
continent. "The Mountain," constructed in the very heart 
of the mountains. 
  
The Nobles of the Mystic Shrine of El Jebel have satis-
fied the longing, deep in the heart of every human being, 
to go back to Nature. A few miles from one of the most 
modern cities in the world, and you are in the wilderness. 
At the very edge of that city, Denver, "Queen City of the 
Plains," stands EI Jebel.  
 
What an inspiration, a divine inspiration, must have come 
to those who conceived the idea! For right in the center of 
the "wild and wooly West," the country made famous by 
the hardy pio-neers like Buffalo Bill, the country famed 
in song and story, "Out Where the West Begins," out 
there where the handclasp is a little warmer that's where 
El Jebel is.  
 
Reprinted from 1929 Shrine dedication book 

El Jebel Motor Corps 

(Cooler Nobles, Jeep Patrol, Keystone Kops, Motor Patrol,  
Vintage Iron Patrol) 

      
  What a great time to be a Shriner!  St. Patrick’s Day Parade 
was the place to be, and helping Doc Powell celebrate his 
“Grand Marshall” honor as he rolled down the “green-lined” 
streets of Denver was awesome.  The Motor Corps was well 
represented with “Cooler Nobles,” the “Firetruck,” “Larry” the 
mini-18-wheeler, and numerous (and full) “V.I.P” Cars.  This 
proved that together we gather and separately we dwindle. 
  On March 22nd we held our monthly meeting and with great 
pride eighteen assembled to have “Fun and Fellowship.”  The 
food was great and the conversations at the tables were remi-
niscent of times gone by.  The “Did you see’s” and the 
“Remember when’s” were in ample form.  Harry “Hot Laps” 
gave us a detailed report of vehicle condition and work needed.  
To say the least, the next sixty days are going to be busy for 
repairs and up-keep.  If you want to help with the afore-
mentioned repairs call (303) 514-2102 and talk with Bobby.  
As a unit, we internally set our line-up and will be getting that 
to Divan Marshall Mike Terry (this should help him with 
“Parade Day” line up). 
   Secretary Brett “Baby Boy” is creating a roster for our mem-
bers.  This includes things like birthdays and anniversaries.  He 
may be reaching out to you soon to complete his fact-finding 
mission.  Please take a minute and help him complete this im-
portant undertaking.  You can contact him directly at (303) 217
-6107.   
  The 2022 annual dues are $25.00 and this includes your Lady.  
Please reach out to Treasurer Rich Silver at (303) 478-0821) to 
make your payment (cash or check only at this time).  We are 
looking into membership cards currently and a decision should 
be made soon. 
  The Motor Corps welcomed another new member, Duane 
Hiebert, to its members list.  Duane has been a long-time 
Shriner and now seeks to return to the “fun” that is parading 
and socials.  Duane is no stranger to parading and is a Past T-
Noble President.  Welcome back and welcome to the Motor 
Corps, amigo.  This makes 7 new members in 2 months – 
WOW! 
  Several of our members are putting together up-coming so-
cials and these will be announced very soon.  Thanks to all 
who stepped up to handle these tasks.  
  Our new “Sickness and Distress” contact person is Lady Lisa 
and she can be reached at (720) 338-8251.  Keep this in mind 
as we really want to let our membership know “We Care.”  
Remember, a card or call can really make someone’s day. 
  Our Divan Rep. Hoss reminded us that April 9th is the El Jeb-
el Ceremonial, so get those petitions in!  As our good friend 
Doc always says, “What time is it?  It’s NOW!”  Plan on at-
tending and welcoming in the New Nobles and their families. 
  Our next “Gathering” will be at the Potentate’s “Wedding 
Party” on April 30th.  This is a social gathering so no buisness 
will be conducted.  Reservations are a must so come out and 
party with us.  Details of the “Wedding Party” are in the Red 
Fez and will also be coming out via Mail Chimp.  
  Our next meeting will be on May 24th (the 4th Tuesday of the 
month) at 6pm.  Dinner first with meeting to follow at Pietra’s 
Pizzeria and Italian Restaurant (west room) located at 9045 W. 
44th Ave, Wheat Ridge CO 80033, (303) 421-4100.  Nobles, 
Ladies, and any interested future members are welcome to at-
tend.  Call (303) 514-2102 by May 23rd to confirm your attend-
ance.  (We need to let the restaurant know a head-count).  
Bring your ideas, solutions, and light- hearted fun!  

   Remember if we create fun, fellowship will always follow. 
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Pipe Band 

By Kent Burns 

 

 

  It seems we are finally – albeit slowly – getting back to 
some form of “normal.”   This last month we had two 
concerts with the Rocky Mountain Brassworks that 
worked out very well.  Gave us our “brass fix” while at 
the same time allowing us to get rid of the “butterflies” 
that come with that first public performance.  And we 
were finally able to trek to Georgetown to raise a brother 
on the Third Degree.  Well, these really weren’t our 
“first” performance(s), but after so long not doing much, 
it almost seemed like it. 

     We are not the only ones “getting back to normal.”  
The CSP has two up-coming graduating classes – the first 
one will be the first week in April and the second will be 
the first week in June.  We will be leading these classes 
“down the aisle” as usual.  For the last few years, the 
boys in blue have had very small classes, some due to our 
recent “Chinese visitor,” some due to the strained social 
climate of late.  And they usually have two classes, the 
first in May/June and the other in the fall.  These two al-
most-concurrent classes will each be twice as large at 
some of late.  And there is planned the usual class in the 
fall.  Certainly good news for all those who will be taking 
to our highways this summer (or later). 

     These are not the only harbingers of normalcy for the 
Band.  Greeley North High School has invited us to lead 
their graduation class in May, and the Tribute Gardens 
are “re-upping” their annual ceremony to dedicate bricks 
commemorating our veteran heroes, also in May.  More 
on these performances in our next installment. 

     We were “going through” some of our old pictures and 
other things from the previous building.  At the risk of 
sounding like the guy who walked five miles uphill (both 
ways) to school every day, some of the pictures are from 
the “glory days” of the Pipe Band (and of El Jebel) and 
depict us when we had twenty-eight pipers, four tenors, 
four snares, a banner bearer, dancers, two bass drummers, 
and two drum majors.  Our resident wood artisan con-
jured up a beautiful display board upon which he mount-
ed the names (which he etched in brass) of all our Chief-
tains over the years.  Doing no good hidden in a closet, 
we decided to display (with the approval of the building 
trustees) all these mementos in the hall opposite the 
“kitchen.”   Should you wanna see what it usta be like, 
check ‘em out. 

     There are several other similar displays in that hall and 
each are very interesting, intriguing, and nostalgic.  We 
should all take a minute or two and study these 
“lithographs.”  (Well, they are not actually that old, alt-
hough they could be.)  El Jebel was an amazing and oft-
emulated fixture in our dusty old cow town – indeed, the 
Shrine was held as an institution of high esteem through-
out the entire country.  We should all be thankful for that  

heritage, and do our best to aspire to those high princi-
ples.  And with a little work, we, as El Jebel Shriners, 
can and should reestablish ourselves as pillars of the 
community and worthy of the accolades we once re-
ceived. 

     In the meantime, we are back to the Shrine for our 
weekly get-togethers each Thursday at 1830.  Anyone 
interested in our little band of noise makers is welcome 
to join us then, so come on down! 
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Clowns 

Scott “Doc” Stewart 

 

Dune Buggy Patrol 

Rich Silver, P.P. 

Cathie Weiser 

Robin Terry 

Mike Palmer 

Connie Strand 

 

Legion of Honor 
Iris Dahlberg 

Hos Varner 

Margot Frank 

Mickey Fitzpatrick 

 

 

 

 

 

Provost Guard 
Becky Bird 

John Carr 

Mark Short 

 

RV Roamers 

Judy Weymouth 
Larry Clark, P.P. 

Iris Dahlberg 
 

Radops 

Kristy Allison 

Grady Carter 

Don Cox 

 

 

 

 

 

Sports 

Hos Varner 
Larry Clark, P.P. 

April Huskins 
Mickey Fitzpatrick 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Youth Corner 
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R.V. ROAMERS OF EL JEBEL  

By: Tony Dattilo, P.P. 

 

   Sunday, March 13th brought welcome and warm weather 
and a great crowd to the gathering of R.V. Roamers and 
guests to the Wishbone Restaurant in Westminster.  Thanks 
to our hosts Richard and Heidi Talkington for arranging for 
our presence at the location that answers the question re-
garding “Why do chickens cross the road?”  The Wish-
bone’s answer to that question provided some excellent vit-
tles for the houseful of patrons who were present.  We en-
joyed the first gathering of “Daylight Savings” immediately 
after having “sprung forward” one hour, moving the hands 
of our individual collections of clocks to a time one hour 
later – with the exception of the folks who are plagued with 
having the dreaded “forgetful” gene.   
     The St. Patrick’s Day Parade in Denver has returned and 
is now history, but the wearin’ of the green is still officially 
pending as the 17th Day of March commemorates the Patron 
Saint of Ireland who, by the tales of legend, distinguished 
himself by eradicating all of the snakes from the country 
many years ago.  Somehow, the celebration of that event 
brings a great reason for the faithful’s joyous imbibing of 
adult beverages, most of which has been refined as tasty 
ales or various blends of spirits.  Somehow, one wonders 
which came first: The Guinness Book of World Records or 
the famous brewer of the dark beverage with the same 
name.  Lively and recognizable Irish-style musical crea-
tions, traditionally played on fiddles, guitars, drums, tin 
whistles, and bagpipes, echo clearly from the celebration 
venues where St. Patrick is recalled, remembered, and 
revered.  It works so well that even the scofflaws claim a bit 
of Irish heritage as their ticket to celebrate.  ‘Tis the season 
to recall the efforts of the “Celtic Women,” outstanding per-
formers who excel in the presentation of Irish music.      
     On this beautiful warm Sunday afternoon, we welcomed 
Roamers’ members, President and 2009 Past Potentate Jim 
Stewart and Lady Annette, Vice-President Ken Stauffer and 
Lady Bonnie, Treasurer Jimmy Marshall and Lady Sherri, 
Secretary and 2007 Past Potentate Tony Dattilo and Lady 
Ellen, 2021 Past Potentate Ron Williamson and Lady 
Robyn, Immediate Past President Jim Taylor and Lady Ju-
dy, Past President Kent Eckley and Lady Mona, and Treas-
urer Jimmy Marshall and Lady Sherri,  Past President Rich-
ard Talkington and Lady Heidi, David Kohlwey and Lady 
Arlene, Jim Oliver and Lady Kirsten, Jim Ashley and Lady 
Jean, and our Most Welcome Guests, Susan Boles and Barb 
Lloyd.  We also welcomed our newest R.V. Roamers mem-
bers, Charles Shaeffer and Lady Thelma, who boosted the 
numbers in attendance to twenty-six. 
     Roamers’ current members and Shriners who may be 
interested in joining our group are most welcome and en-
couraged to attend.    NON-MEMBERS – Please be remind-
ed that ownership of an RV is not required for membership 
and our “camping trip excursions” are always scheduled at 
wonderful facilities that have cabins available.  However, 
early reservations are required, for RV spaces and cabins 
as these “getaway” locations are booked well in advance.       
Our schedule for the remainder of 2022 will find our group 
gatherings as identified below.  If you wish to attend, please 
contact the hosts / wagonmasters identified or one of the 
officers of the Roamers for further information. 

***APRIL 10TH, 2022, 1PM:  “Inning” and Social at the 
Ajuua Mexican Restaurant, 14150 E. Iliff Avenue, Aurora, 
CO 80014.  Hosted by Billy and Yoriko Umsted (Jim Stew-
art acting in their absence) 
***MAY 15, 2022, 11:30AM: Candlelight Dinner Theater, 
4747 Marketplace Drive, Johnstown, CO 80534, with dinner 
followed by their rendition of “Singing in the Rain,”  Please 
call in your reservations and send your payment check to Jim 
and Judy Taylor ASAP.  Deadline for reservations in April 
4th, 2022. 
***JUNE 17 – 19, 2022:  Outing at Colorado City KOA, 
9040 S. Interstate 25, Exit #74 East, Pueblo, Colorado 
81004.  Hosted by Wagonmasters Scott and Jannice Crom-
well.   
***JULY 15 – 17, 2022:  Outing at Mountaindale R.V. Re-
sort, 2000 Barrett Road, Colorado Springs, CO 80926.  Host-
ed by Wagonmasters Jim and Sherri Marshall.   
***AUGUST 19 – 21, 2022:  Outing at Ft. Collins Lakeside 
KOA, 1910 Lakeside Resort Lane, Ft. Collins, CO 80524, 
Hosted by Wagonmasters Ken Stauffer and Bonnie Custer.   
****SEPTEMBER 17 – 23, 2022:  CARAVAN to Custer, 
South Dakota, at Custers Gulch RV Park and Campground, 
25112 Golden Valley Road, Custer South Dakota, 52730..  
Wagonmasters Jim and Annette Stewart.   
 “May you have the hindsight to know where you’ve been, the 
foresight to know where you’re going, 
 and the insight to know when you’ve gone too far.”  (old 
Irish proverb) 
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Legion of Honor 

By Commander Ed Richards 

 

 

 

 

 
     Well, today is St. Patrick’s Day and time to get this out 
to all of our Shriners.  We had a great turnout for the Parade 
on Saturday, the 12th of March – cold and windy the morn-
ing that we arrived but, as the morning wore on, it warmed 
up with the sunshine.  I have been to a lot of Shrine Parades 
in the fifty-some years I have been a Shriner, but the turnout 
of this crowd was amazing!  They were stacked three-deep 
the whole route.  The news said there were at least 400,000 
people there, the most and largest west of the Mississippi.  It 
reminds me of the 4th of July Parade in Brush, as they are 
usually three-deep there, although not that many, but they 
come from all over on that particular day and really appreci-
ate us being there.  Johnstown Parade is a lot like Brush, 
too, as they really show up for that one. 
     I would like you to know that we now have two new 
members: Kent Burns from the Pipe Band who is also the 
Oriental Guide and our Divan Rep, and Danny Tomlinson, 
who is President of the Sojourners and a member of Black-
hawk Lodge #11.  I sent out five applications and Danny 
was one of the ones that replied.  Hope that we can get a few 
more to keep us going as we need more Veterans to come 
forward.  All of our members belong to other units so that 
doesn’t matter as we don’t march anymore, but we like the 
camaraderie as past members of the Military of our great 
country.  And ladies are invited to come with you to our 
meetings on the 4th Tuesday of each month. 
     I installed Kent in our unit and PC Bob Stretch, who has 
rejoined the unit, installed the officers: my self (Ed Rich-
ards) as Commander, Mark Short as 1st Lt Commander, PC 
Hos Varner (who was absent) as 2nd Lt Commander, and PC 
Dave King as Secretary/Treasurer again.  Thanks to PC 
Stretch for the installation and his participation in the pa-
rade.  Thanks also to our new 1st Lt Commander Mark Short 
as he and his wife Karen drove his car in the parade behind 
the trailer.  Any member of the LOH can drive their vehi-
cles, as we have extra signs to put on them. 
     Nothing else to say right now, but I hope all of you had a 
great St. Patrick’s Day and be safe and be well.  Please get 
in touch with me if you would like to become a member and 
I hope that you will! 

EL MEJDEL TEMPLE NO. 47     

Carole Bolduc, PQ 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
     Well, let’s all hope the snow is behind us, except this is 
Colorado, and that could be “iffy”! 
     The St. Patty’s Day Parade was spectacular; lots of 
people, lots of fun, lots of celebrations, and certainly lots 
of laughter.  Everyone had a good time. 
     March was “lots of fun” for us Nile Ladies as well, as 
we installed our new Queen, Sarah Dolliver and her offic-
ers for the year 2022-23.  We had a beautiful Installation, 
and a good attendance.  Our Units performed, and the day 
was truly enjoyable.  Sarah sure had a good time.   
     Our Junior Past Queen, Annette Stewart, had a very 
successful and active year.  We wish her the best in her 
upcoming endeavors. 
     We are all looking forward to our “Day at the Rockies” 
on Sunday, September 5th and, now that the lock-out has 
finally been settled, it looks as though we can… “Play 
Ball!”  Included in this Issue of the RED FEZ is the flyer 
for this event.  Get your reservations in early.  
     We hope this spring season holds good things for you.  
Enjoy the gift of freedom and happiness that lives within 
us all.  
  

Medical Staff  

By Dennis Proctor, P.P. 

 

 

 

It is with much sadness that we haven’t had any Outreach 
Clinics to work for the past two years.  We haven’t re-
ceived any new information if or when the clinics will 
resume. 
   I know everyone misses seeing the children and see 
their growth and improvement over the years.  By now 
several have graduated (aged out of Shriner’s care).  We 
still have the ability to refer children to the Salt Lake 
Clinic should a child be in need of Shriner’s services. 
   Until we meet again, be safe and take care of each oth-
er. 
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DUNE  BUGGY  PATROL  

By:  Don Weiser 

 

 

   It’s April, and hopefully the spring snowstorms are fin-

ished, and we can enjoy warmer weather, and some rain. 

I’m looking forward to seeing the flowers in bloom, and 

the birds out again. Also, we are hopefully getting our 

buggies tuned up and any repairs completed. 

The Dune Buggy Patrol held their March meet-

ing on March 10, at Malone’s Club House.  Social time at 

6pm, Meeting at 6:30pm.  There was 4 members and 1by 

Zoom, due to the snowstorm. 

 There was not much to discuss, as it’s still cold and 

snowy out. The St. Patrick’s Day parade went well, and 

there were 4 cars there. Just a reminder, our insurance 

cards are past due, so please get a copy into Don Strand 

as soon as you can. Our next parade is the Commerce 

City Memorial Day parade, Monday, May 30th.  

 We should all begin planning whether we will be 

attending CSSA. CSSA is in Wichita, Ks this year, which 

is an easy 8-hour drive, across scenic western farmland. 

August 24th – 27th. If we get our decision in soon, we 

may be able to get rooms at the main hotel. 

 Upcoming events: 

April 9th                     Spring Ceremonial                                                                      
April 11th                   Stated Meeting with Dinner  

April 13th                   Dune Buggy Meeting, Social   
     5:30 and Dinner 6:00                                             
                           Pietas Pizzeria-9045 West 44th Ave                                  

April 22nd – 24th      Potentate’s Get-a-Way trip to              
                                  Canon’ City  

Western Colorado Shrine Club 

By Gregory Foster 

 
   Hello Fellow Nobles, 
     The weather is warming up and that means parade season is 
right around the corner.  Our new Vice-President, Noble Fos-
ter, will be making a list of parades throughout the state and 
sending the list for everyone to review and indicate which 
parades they are interested in participating in this year. 
     We are also going to have a bottle-opening event to taste 
the El Jebel Bear Creek Rye Whiskey at REMS Smoke Shop 
on 12th St on Saturday, April 23rd at 2 PM.  This is an open 
invitation to all Brothers and Nobles in the area to come and 
taste some whiskey – and enjoy a cigar if you wish – with 
your brothers. 
     We are looking for homes for two tricycles, one electric, 
the other manual pedal-powered, and the golf cart for the pa-
rades.  If you have room, please contact someone on the board 
and we will get the tricycle(s) and/or golf cart to you., 
     I want to thank all the Nobles who came out to IHOP for 
International Pancake Day to greet customers, make balloons, 
and smile at the kids.  We raised about $1,000 for Shrine Hos-
pitals and we had way too much fun.  
     I also want to thank Noble Steve Thomas for his many, 
many years of dedication and service to El Jebel, The Western 
Colorado Shrine Club, Tri-County, and Clowns.   
     Fraternally, 
          Gregory Foster 
          Cell: (505) 350-0197 
          E-Mail: Phelanwolf75@gmail.com 

Radops – Michael Marcus 

 
Radops Social:  
The Radops held their 2021 Holiday Social on Saturday, 
February 5, 2022. We were unable to schedule it during 
November or December of 2021 due to scheduling con-
flicts. As a result, our membership voted to schedule it 
after the 2021 holiday season. The event was held in the 
Tin Cup Restaurant’s private meeting room at the Auro-
ra Hills Golf Club. It was enjoyable event for everyone 
who participated. 
 
Radops Next In-Person Meeting:  
Our next scheduled in-person meeting will be held on 
Monday, April 25, 2022 in the 2nd floor meeting room at 
the Shrine building. These meetings begin promptly at 
7:00pm and are held on the fourth Monday of each 
month, September through April with the exception of 
December. 
 
Radops Weekly On The Air Meetings: 
The Radops weekly on the air meetings (a.k.a. Sunday 
Night Nets) are held every Sunday evening at 7:00pm on 
146.985 MHz. Additionally, we have an EchoLink node 
K0FEZ-R available on the our 2 meter repeater. The Ra-
dops also own and operate a standalone 447.925 MHz 
repeater located in Aurora near I-225 and Yale Ave., 
which is not linked to our 146.985 MHz repeater or 
EchoLink. Please join us if you are a licensed Ham Ra-
dio operator. Otherwise, feel free to listen to our weekly 
meetings. 
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Optars  

by J. & J. Taylor 

   The Optars were scheduled to meet on March 1st, at 
New York Deli News for dinner, and the Shrine later for 
a meeting.  But due to IHOP all day and evening, the 
meeting was called off---most of our Optars members 
were involved with it.  So once again we are scheduled to 
meet at New York Deli News before our next 7:00 meet-
ing on April 5th; dinner will be at 5:00.  Hope to see you 
there!  Keep focused!  

El Jebel Sports Club News 

By Randy Jensen 

 

 

   The Sports Club did not have a formal meeting in 
March because of the St Patrick’s Day Parade.        There 
were 4 cars that participated in the St Patrick’s Day pa-
rade from our unit, PP Ron Cosens and Lady Judy, PP 
Dick Williams, Noble Bob Paustian and Noble Randy 
Jensen and Lady Sara.  Cosen’s, Jensen’s, Don and Karen 
Meyers, Jim Dawkin’s and Ill Sir Ken Jones and his Lady 
Marlene met at Bubba’s in Aurora for food and beverage.  
It was a good parade with a good turnout from El Jebel 
and we want to thank Mike Terry for all his hard work 
getting all of us in order!  

   Our meetings are on the second Wednesday of the 
month.  Our next meeting will be on April 13th at the 
Willis Case Golf Course restaurant, 4999 Vrain St.  We 
will meet for lunch at 11:30am and order off the menu 
with the meeting during lunch.  If you’re not already a 
Sports club member but would like to join us, please con-
tact our President, Ed Rendon at 303-908-3738 or Vice 
President, Randy Jensen at 303-905-4967. 
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Computer Club 

By J & J Taylor 

   The Computer Club met on March 8th for lunch at Sam’s 
#3, then went to the Shrine for a 1:00 meeting.  There were 7 
people in attendance. 

     The meeting was called to order by President Ed Hamm.  
The minutes were read by Secretary/Treasurer Jim Taylor, 
and approved.  The Treasurer gave a report, which included 
giving President Ed a check for the 360-degree camera; it 
was approved also. 

     Under Sickness and Health:  Mike Wallen’s wife, Kathy, 
spent 2 weeks in the hospital with COVID, and they would-
n’t let Mike in to see her!  Now she is in rehab.   

     For Old Business, the question came up: “Who gets 
points for Ladder of Smiles?”   (answer: 30 points to Mike 
W. and 30 to Ken B.)   Also needed were the addresses and 
text content. 

     New Business: El Jebel’s Raffle (toward the end of the 
year) will be both virtual and on site at Highlands Masonic 
Temple.  Divan Rep Kent Burns gave a bit of info: Units 
have to physically own the raffle item, and they are limiting 
individual vendors (because of space).  Ed wondered (out 
loud) when they would put out entry info; he wants to be 
included with his personal business items.  

       Ed’s Tech Tip for the day: Win 11 still has enough is-
sues that he is unwilling to install it for now.  They have 
added a new feature that allows you to install many of your 
android Apps. 

       For the program, Ed showed us some of the many fea-
tures of Google Earth Pro, which is now free.  You can zoom 
in and out, calculate square feet, trace multiple routes in var-
ious colors, display posted photos by clicking on a location, 
and many other options. 

       Kent Burns Divan Report mentioned the upcoming Cer-
emonial – Apr. 9; Pote’s Trip – Apr. 23-24; and the Raffle 
on Oct. 22. 

       On April 12, prior to the 1:00 meeting at the Shrine, we 
will meet at 11:00 for lunch at El Tequileňo Family Restau-
rant on Havana near Yale; 2790 S Havana St, Aurora, CO 
80014. 

Englewood Shrine Club 

By Dennis Proctor, P.P. 

  
  Ten members enjoyed a delicious meal at El Jebel’s stat-
ed meeting on March 14th. 
  An interesting talk was given by Oriental Guide Kent 
Burns about his Pipe Band uniform.  Like all the other 
units they are anxious to get back to parading and engag-
ing with the public in order to share our story. 
 The next Englewood social will be April 16, 2022.  More 
information will be sent when the details are com-
plete.  Hopefully, we will have a large turnout for this 
social. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

WE NEED YOU! 
 

   We need help planting flags on the graves of our fallen 
heroes on Sunday, 29 May 2022 at 0900 (that’s 9 o’clock 
in the morning for some) at Ft. Logan National Cemetery, 
4400 W. Kenyon Ave. Denver, CO 80236.  (Some of you 
may know it as 3698 S. Sheridan Blvd., or south of Hamp-
den Ave., a.k.a. US 285.)   
   Flags will be provided.  If you would like to support the 
Flags for Fallen Vets organization, you may purchase 
flags through their website: www.flagsforfallenvets.com. 
   It will be fun and also provide a little exercise.  Don’t 
know yet which block will be our assignment, but do 
know you will want to bring a screwdriver and hammer 
(to make a hole) or some similar tool (like a cordless drill 
with long 1/4-inch bit that may be dulled after the morn-
ing) as well as knee pads.  
   To participate, please contact your Oriental Guide at 
(720) 394-6374 or fdmr@netzero.net.  (Do not register 
on the Flags for Fallen Vets web site.)  Will have more 
information (how many flags, which block, etc.) soon.  
Open to all Nobles and their Ladies (and family).  Please 
observe the KISS principle: I will take care of all pertinent 
details, points, locations, etc.  More information as it be-
comes available.  
 
Optional retrieval will be Saturday, 4 June 2022. 
 
Thanx for your support.    

http://www.flagsforfallenvets.com/
mailto:fdmr@netzero.net
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El Jebel 2022 Sportsmen’s Raffle Sponsorship Form 

 

El Jebel Shriners are holding their annual Sportsmen’s Raffle at the Highlands Masonic Center, 3550 Federal Blvd., Denver, Colora-
do on Saturday October 22nd, 2022.  This event is one of our largest fund-raising opportunities, with the potential to grow larger 
each year.  The main raffle will consist of 55 Gift Cards from Bass Pro and 5 $500 cash prizes.   

We would like to invite you to participate in our annual Sportsmen’s Raffle as a sponsor.   

Sponsors are the main way we generate “seed” money to pay for up-front expenses, e.g., tickets, printing, down payments for 
prizes, etc.  There are four levels of sponsorship.  Please circle your choice: 

 

Pride: $25.00   Business Card space on Web page with message showing support.  

 

Liberty: $250.00   Liberty-level sponsors will receive 2 main-raffle tickets, 1 reserved parking space, and re-
served table-seating for 2 people. 

 

Freedom: $500.00   Freedom-level sponsors will receive 4 main-raffle tickets, 2 reserved parking spaces, and re-
served table-seating for 4 people. 

 

Patriot: $1,000.00   Patriot-level sponsors will receive 10 main-raffle tickets, 4 reserved parking spaces, reserved 
table-seating for 10 people. 

 

Each will receive recognition during the event and their logo will be added to our program.   Patriot-level sponsors may also supply 
a 3’ by 5’ banner to be hung in the Highlands Masonic  Center hall on the front of the stage. 

 

Enclosed is the sponsorship form, and we look forward to partnering with you now and in the future for this great event.  Please 
return the form with your check as soon as possible to the El Jebel Shrine Office at 3443 S. Galena Street, Suite 250, Denver, CO 
80231, Attn: Sportsmen’s Raffle Committee.  Please direct any questions to the El Jebel Shrine Office at 303-455-3470. 

 

 

Name: _____________________________________________________ 

Address: ___________________________________________________ 

E-mail Address: ______________________________________________ 

Phone Number: _____________________________________________ 

 

 

Copy of your Ad to be attached with form. 
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Good Friday 
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Easter  
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Happy Hour 
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Potes Get-a-
way 
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Pote’s fun 
Wedding 

Party 

Potes Get-a-way 
To Royal Gorge 


